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Inquiry Into State Elections (One Vote, One Value) Bill 2001 [2002]
I refer to the Committee’s Inquiry into the State Elections (One Vote, One Value) Bill 2001 [2002].

The principle of “one vote, one value” has been Labor Party policy for more than 100 years.

The State of Western Australia should have, and the community deserve to have, a true representative democracy.  This can only be obtained by ensuring that all Western Australians, when they participate in State elections, have an equal voice in choosing those people who will represent them in the State Parliament.

All State jurisdictions except Western Australia have implemented in their constitutional system, the principle of “one vote, one value”.

The concept of voting equity is not novel and should, in a healthy and robust democracy, be uncontroversial.  However, its history in Western Australia is a series of rejections by the Legislative Council.

I strongly support the principle and objective behind the Bill.  My views on the principle and objective are best encapsulated in my second reading speech (attached).

I am aware of some of the drafting and constitutional difficulties of the Bill. Despite these problems, I would urge the Committee to address these matters in such a way for the nation to achieve the very important principle of electoral equality.
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